Health and Disabilities, Social Services and Whānau Ora qualifications
“The Headings” / Ngā Mātāpono – He kōrero whakamārama

Te reo me ngā tikanga Māori:

Kaitiakitanga:

Acknowledges te reo Māori as the primary vehicle for expressing and transmitting
Māori knowledge, values, and acknowledges their identity, kawa, tikanga and
practices. Signifies the importance of tikanga Māori when interacting with whānau,
hapū, iwi and the hāpori.

Signifies the protection and preservation of the mana, mauri, and tapu of the
individual, whānau, hapū iwi and hāpori. Acknowleges the importance of whānau,
hapū, iwi and hāpori’s particapation in promotional and prevention initiatives for their
oranga.

Whanaungatanga:

Tūrangawaewae:

Ensures the prominence of relationships being based on respect, integrity and
understanding between Māori and their whānau, and those offering care and support.
Strengthens and establishes the connections Māori have, and encourages further
relationships to share their world view for the benefit of all.

Acknowledges the importance of the whānau, hapū and iwi through their connection
to the land, to the people, and the right for them to stand and speak on their own
behalf. Supports Māori identity, kawa, and tikanga and practices associated with
them.

Te Tika me te Pono:

Pukengatanga:

Ensures important aspects that relate to kawa and tikanga; legal obligations and
compliance issues, systems and procedures, ethics, and acting in a way that is socially
and culturally responsible are adhered to. It also looks into how these tools can be
utilised in the practice of the professional to achieve the best outcomes for whānau.

Incorporates new knowledge and skills required to effectively utilise non-Māori
technology, tools, and/or knowledge to maintain and enhance mātauranga Māori.

Tino Rangatiratanga:
Manaakitanga:
Signifies the fundamental expressions of mana engancing behaviors and practices in
the physical, mental and spiritual wellbeing of the indivual, the whānau, hapū iwi and
the hāpori.

Empowerment and expression of a world view that is distinctively and uniquely Māori
when supporting Māori.

Kotahitanga:
Signifies the tikanga of mahitahi to achieve the best outcome for the individual, the
whānau, hapū, iwi and the hāpori.

